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Since 2022, the UN OSASG-Cyprus also known as Good Offices (GO) mission in Cyprus has been actively exploring and implementing sport-based approaches to foster rapprochement and mutual understanding on the island. This initiative began by engaging with various stakeholders in both the Greek Cypriot and Turkish Cypriot communities, spanning from grassroots to elite levels. Additionally, collaboration with researchers and academics specializing in documenting instances of coexistence on the island has been instrumental.
 
These initial efforts culminated in a groundbreaking panel discussion held on the sidelines of the third Cyprus Forum meeting in Nicosia, the island's largest policymaking forum dedicated specifically to the theme of 'sport and peacebuilding.' This event, held in September 2022, brought together two Greek Cypriots and two Turkish Cypriots to share narratives and insights on past (football), current (basketball, volleyball), and future (sailing) sports-related activities and projects.
 
One particularly noteworthy project, titled "Winds of Change," was introduced to the wider public during this occasion. The Good Offices mission continued to support this project, notably by playing a mentoring role during the team-building phase in June 2023. "Winds of Change" successfully brought together a bicommunal group of 12 Cypriots, achieving the first circumnavigation of the island in over 40 years in September 2023. Subsequently, members of the "Winds of Change" project have been invited to participate in public panel discussions facilitated by the UN, focusing on meaningful youth participation, as well as in interactions with high-level officials during their visits to the island, including PESG Holguín in February 2024. 
 
At the Track 1 level, discussions persist regarding the establishment of a bicommunal technical committee dedicated to sports as part of ongoing efforts to identify suitable sectors for engagement. In the Secretary-General's latest report to the Security Council on the situation on the island, dated 4 January 2024, it is noted: "The idea of cooperation on sports to bring young people together and promote interaction between the two communities, including through the establishment of a dedicated technical committee on the matter, continues to be worth considering."
 
In September 2023, one of the existing twelve committees on Culture facilitated a “Walk/run for peace” event to mark the International Day of Peace. Approximately 200 participants, including Turkish Cypriots, Greek Cypriots, United Nations staff, as well as representatives of the international community, took part in the run through the divided Nicosia old town. This event underscored the importance of togetherness, promoted a healthier lifestyle, and highlighted the significance of preserving common cultural heritage sites across the island.

